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Week 12 Term 2

Kia ora Koutou,

Greetings to parents and members of the Marotiri School
Community,

Welcome to the last Marotiri Messenger of the term. It is time to
reflect on the events and achievements of the past 12 weeks; a
term like no other. The last few months have certainly called for
resilience. We can be proud of the way our school community and
staff have worked together to ensure our children continue to
receive quality learning opportunities in a supported environment
with the least disruption possible.

This week brings to a close our school wide inquiry; Power to the
People. The learning that our students have engaged in during this
study is truly exciting and | have seen many budding power
engineers; aviators and scientists amongst our students. The
country will be in good hands!

During the past two weeks, Whaea Cath has worked with the Year
1-6 classes to present a Cycle Skills Safety programme, delivered
by the Taupo District Council. Grade 1 focuses on balance and
bike control skills, helmet and bike safety and the legal
requirements for cycling on-road. Year 6 students will attend a two
day Grade 2 programme in Taupo in which they will refine their
bike handling skills and build their knowledge of defensive cycle
strategies and basic road rules. Thank you to our families and
TDC for the loan of bikes. Year 7-8 will join the programme early
next term.

Winter sports have begun in earnest. Thank you to Dan Riggs and
Nick Pepper for marking out our soccer fields. With increased
activity on the sports field, we have a number of items of clothing
in our lost property bin, which need collecting before the end of
term. | have been pleased to see children taking much better

responsibility for their clothing recently.

As our weather continues to be very changeable, please ensure
your children come to school suitably attired. Last week saw a
surge in coughs and colds with several students and staff
members having to take time at home to recover. Thank you to
everyone for ensuring you are not spreading winter bugs. Having
said that, if your child is not sick, they should be at school.
Recently, | have noticed an increasing number of students being
kept at home for a range of non-health related reasons such as
celebrating birthdays, family excursions or entertaining visitors.
While there are occasions when this may be unavoidable, it is very
important that your child is at school every day. Students who
attend school regularly have been shown to achieve at higher
levels than students who do not have regular attendance. This
relationship between attendance and achievement may appear
early in a child's school career. Nationwide statistics on school
attendance are becoming increasingly concerning, and we at
Marotiri School pride ourselves on working with families to give our
students the best opportunity possible. We thank you for your
cooperation.

Please stay safe over the holidays. We look forward to welcoming
you all back in the new term.

Nga mihi
Rose Symes

Let the uniqueness of the child
guide our work

; at peartoni@marotiri.school.nz

Enviro Group visited Taupo Community Gardens
. on Friday 19th June, with an aim of gathering
ideas to incorporate into our school environment.
=== Thankyou to Anja for her time showing us around
' the gardens, Shannon (Taupo District Council)
y who kindly donated a worm farm and Michael
(MyNoke NZ) who donated worms for the worm
farm. Also thankyou to Parents and Grandparents
who helped. We could not have done it without
you. Our next step as a group is to create a
b vision map of what we would like to see in our
school to be displayed for visitors to view. As a
community, if you have any ideas for our school
environment, we would love your input. Please
discuss with Laura Pearton in person or via email

Birthday Celebrations
. July—Turning 6 is Reece (4th) Rose (24th), Turning 7
& is Adell (8th), Turning 8 is Quinn (6th) Alice (13th)
Georgia (15th) Maple (22nd), Turning 10 is Grace W
(18th), Turning 12 is Lucas (16th).
r Happy Birthday to you all I!
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Marotiri School

A gateway to lifelong achievement
Me huarahi ki te ao

Next Marotiri Messenger date - 29th July

Next Board of Trustees Meeting
Tuesday 21st July

Distribution of the Marotiri Messenger

The preferred method of distribution for the Messenger is via
email. If we have you registered for email, you will no longer
receive a hardcopy. Please advise the school office if you would
prefer email, and we will update the register.

1569 Tihoi Road R D 1 Mangakino 3492

Ph: 07 372 8273
adminoffice@marotiri.school.nz

n @MarotiriSchool www.marotiri.school.nz




What'’s On This Term

1st July Cycle Safety Training YR 6 Grade 1

2nd & 3rd July  Cycle Safety Training YR 6 Grade 2
2nd July Blue light Student Disco
2nd July Keeping ourselves safe Meeting for parents
3rd July Term 2 ends
WO SKOOL LOOP

Have you downloaded our free Skool Loop App?
Events / Cancellations / Notices / Newsletters / Permission slips /
Instant notifications / Absentees / Parent Teacher Interviews
Simple free download: In Google Play & App Store search 'Skool
Loop' & choose our school once installed.

Student-Led Conferences
Tuesday 28th July & Thursday 30th July
Appointment times are available through the Skool Loop App.

SLC’s will be held on :-
Tuesday 28th July - 1.15pm Start
Thursday 30th July - 3.15pm Start

Instructions:- Open App, Go to Interview Tab, Choose Teacher,
Choose Date & Time, Add Students name, Add Parents name, and
email address to confirm the booking. Please sign.

If you do not have the Skool Loop App on your phone, please
phone the school office as soon as possible and we will book your
time for you.

Children whose appointment times are within an hour of the start
time can remain at school. Others will need to travel home on the
bus and then return later for their scheduled SLC appointment.

The recent Friends of the School lunch held on 16th June was a
great success. Thankyou to the organisers Bryony, Elizabeth and
Ngaire with  helping hands from Kelly & Mel.
Thankyou to Lisa, Michelle, Amelia, Natalie, Mel, Sarah and Nicole
for the tremendous baking and also to the many families

who offered with help or banking.

The funds raised have purchased new sand pit toys.

e

Rm 4 Planting the Kowhai Tree donated by the Walker Family

School Pool Keys
If anyone in the community is still holding a school pool key, would
they kindly return them to the school office. There is a $10 refund
for keys retumed.

School T Shirts to be returned
If any students have school T Shirts at home, can they
please be returned to the office as soon as possible.

Please keep the school updated
with any changes to phone numbers. addresses and emails

Signing children out during school hours
Please ensure you sign your child out at the office if you are taking
them early. This assists with our end of day procedures and
ensures we are not looking for children who nommally catch the
bus.

SCHOOL ABSENCES
if your child is going to be absent from school, please advise the
office by phone, Skool Loop app, or via the absence link on our
website: www.marotiri.school.nz—not Facebook. If the school is
not notified. the child is deemed truant & marked accordingly.
If your child is late to school, they must come to the office to have
their attendance recorded.

Lost Property
Please check the lost property collection for clothing and footwear
items. When the lost property is not on display, it can be found in
the old sick bay (next to the library).

We are extremely grateful for the ongoing support of local
families whose children have moved onto intermediate,
college and beyond, yet continue to support our Marotiri
School Community. Please know that your efforts are

appreciated and never taken for granted.




OTHER NOTICES

HELLO FROM THE BOARD

| trust everyone is well and keeping warm now that winter is finally
trying to arrive!

There have been some personnel movements within our BOT
recently. You will recall that Grant Sandford left; as there were no
calls from our eligible voters for a bi-election to fill the vacancy, we
are pleased to welcome Sean Meyer to the Board. We are very
much looking forward to working with him! Also, David Dysart has
tendered his resignation and so we will seek nominations to fill this
vacancy early next term. David is a community player and keeps
the best interests of our children's education in the forefront. | wish
to warmly thank him for all he has done for our children and
school. He will be missed!

With calving just around the corner, the Livestock scheme will be
looking for people to rear suitable calves and/or graze them. As
ever, cull cows or grown beef animals are very welcome donations
as well. If you are able to contribute, please

email steph.russell@marotiri.school.nz.

Our last BOT meeting was held via zoom on the 30th of June; next
meeting will be in 21st July.

School Sports Notice

Any school sport cancellations will be notified via Skool Loop and
Facebook.

Soccer Games at Marotiri School - Saturday 4 July
9.30am Marotiri Magpies (Grade 8) vs Taupo Hawks
Marotiri Mustangs (Grade 11) vs Taupo Mariners

10.30am Marotiri Marvels (Grade 9) vs Taupo Homets
We will have a sausage sizzle, drinks and baked treats ali $2

each. Come along and support our Marotiri teams!

A Big Thankyou to Nick Pepper and Dan Riggs for
. marking the soccer fields at the start of this season.

BLUE LIGHT DISCO
Don't think about it, just come and have
fun!!
*Free Sausage— Burgers for sale
*Prizes for the best dancers
THURSDAY 2ND JULY
Marotiri School Hall
Juniors = 5.30 to 6.30pm (Rooms 4, 5 and 6)
Seniors = 6.30 to 8pm (Rooms 1,2,3 + Senior Studio)
Parents = 6.00 to 7.30 Staffroom—Constable Tash presentation
“Keeping ourselves Safe” Movie in Room 1 with Mrs Symes

for children of parents attending meeting
PLEASE NOTE:- Disco is only for children who attend Marotiri
School

Buy a bike under 299 and we will donate <30
Buy a bike over $300 and we will donate $50
Donation: go to the school of your choice

COMMUNITY NOTICES

Fuel for Schools

Northfuels School Sponsorship Programme
As a Northfuels customer, you can nominate a participating school
to receive 50 cents for every 100 litres of bulk fuel that you have
delivered. We accrue these funds and when a participating school
has reached $1000 through the programme they can choose to
redeem either a technology or sports equipment package.
To see if you can help too: contact North Fuels 08004843543
Or www.northfuels.co.nz

Thankyou Tim Redstone for your ongoing sonsorship.

Memorial Services

Donald Thomson

To be held on Friday 10th July at 1.30pm
Taupo Founders Chapel,

117 Rickit Street, Taupo

Bruce Stuart

To be held on Saturday 18th July at 2.30pm
Ohope Golf Course,

541 Harbour Road, Ohope

Soccer games 20th June— above Marotiri Magpies
below Marotiri Marvels

Buses leave 30 minutes earlier on Fridays. We have a half
hour lunch break to compensate.

Should there be any change to your child’s bus route or routine, we
require a letter, phone call or email to advise of the change. Your
consideration is much appreciated.

Please note: As a safety issue we require all children to wear
shoes when travelling on school buses. They must wear them to
school and home, but do not need to wear them at school. Please
help us maintain this safety issue. Thank you.

Can all students please return their bus travel agreement.

5km Rule in School Grounds

A REMINDER TO PLEASE OBSERVE THE SLOWEST OF
SPEEDS IN OUR SCHOOL DRIVEWAY AND PARKING AREA.
Children can run out unexpectedly and we would hate an accident
to occur.

Please refrain also from parking in the way of buses arriving or
departing before and after school.



Please support our sponsors

perrin ag

@ NEW ZEALAND AGRI-BUSINESS ADVISORS
EMPOWERING AGRIBUSINESS
07 349 1212

B O

consult@perrinag.net.nz
www.perrinag.net.nz
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GARAGES - POLE SHEDS - STEEL SHEDS
Kit set supply, or built on your site

Call Garth for a price on any of your shed or
garage building requirements. 0272 522 487.
SHEDIT NZ Ltd. 272 Bond Road, Te Awamutu.

sales@shedit.co.nz

WHAKAMARU
/\PUMP SERVICES
I

.Locally owned since 1982

¢ Deep well bore servicing

* Pumps—pressure & submersible

J Pipes & fittings

+ Wood splitter hire

Please phone Kevin Brown 0274 221309
Sandra 07 3728222

info@whakamarupumps.co.nz

FOR HIRE
1.5 Tenne Digger, Tip Trailler & Operator
= Clean out your calf pens

= landscaping around your sheds & holise
(yeur wile will appreciate this) =~

= Water lines \ ol

= General EngIneering _é

= Minimum charge 1hr on site

Phone Neville Arden - 020 408 24593 -
to discuss rates & your requirements.

Juliet Harris
M: 027 6108326
9 ,
WATER DELVERIES g By 2257 Taupo 330
027 610 8326

e doubleh2go@amail.com
www.doubleh2go.conz

CALYNCORP SPRAYING LTD

BOOM SPRAYING SPECIALIST

Your Local Specialist

SPREADING
SERVICE

Mlﬂﬂﬂﬂ§ﬂ!‘§ﬂﬂ

Book Today: Phone 07 372 8636
W

Tokoroa & Districts
Veterinary

Services
Full 24 Hr Vet Care
07 886 6119
Whakamaru Clinic
Mon-Fri 8.30am-4.30pm

WESTERN BAY HELICOPTERS

LAKE TAUPO

o ALLTYPES OF AGRICULTURAL SPRAYING

(DGPS Guided)

FERTILISER/UREA TOPDRESSING

HUNTERS (Pureora)

SCENIC FLIGHTS

TRAMPERS

FARM SLING WORK ~ Western Bay Helicopters

HELI-MT.BIKING - 4

-
DROPOFFIPICKUP
+  LOST PIG DOG TRACKING

¢  GENERAL CHARTER

Phone Chris and Cyn on: 07-3728411 or
0274541133 c.wynn@stpauls.school.nz

In association with: Heli-Hire Ltd
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+ Professional killing service

* Processed and packed to order

+ Top quality meat patties, salamis and
sausages

+ Gluten free optional

+ Bacon, ham, swiss roll, boerewors, etc.

+ Modern, clean, purpose built premises

+ Good and honest service

Call the friendly team on 07 8828575
Kelly 027 6965223
314 Tihoi Road (SH32) Whakamaru

|BSIMS
BUILDING

Hamish Dymock
027 900 80 35

Licensed Building Practitioner available
with 15 years experience. Offering a
wide range of building services to
Kinloch and Taupo.

Alan Te Maari

Contracted By NZ Post

027 212 8618

G hotography

Family, Newbowm & Pet
FPhotograpty

$100 discount to school families
Ph: 022 3675627

Facebook.me/jodisweetmanphotography




